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Updated Rates for Transportation Services  

September 9, 2025 
Important notice from the Department of Developmental Services about: 
 

UPDATED RATES FOR TRANSPORTATION 
SERVICES 
D-2025-Rate Reform-008 

 
 
 
What to Know 
This directive provides specific information related to rate reform for 
Transportation Services (service code 875). 
 
What’s Changing 
Transportation service providers (service code 875) will use the current rates 
through October 31, 2025 and will receive updated rates beginning 
November 1, 2025.  Providers who currently are being paid less than the 
rate effective January 1, 2025, will receive a single payment that will 
compensate for that rate difference from January 1, 2025, through 
October 31, 2025.  There are no rate adjustments for transportation 
providers whose rates are held-harmless through February 28, 2026. 
 
Questions? 
Provider questions about this directive should be directed to their vendoring 
regional center. 
 
Learn More 
If you want to learn more about rate reform, please visit the Department’s Rate 
Reform webpage here. 
 
You can sign up to receive regular updates about rate reform here. 

https://www.dds.ca.gov/rc/vendor-provider/rate-reform/
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/sl/D4adq3J/ProviderDirectory?source_id=06e3b108-c443-4a01-8f80-dbe7dfcae944&source_type=em&c=WC1ovcvO5ccINrzwa2U7iQOdTRrvIhPCTmaD025McZe7rlN_PPZG2Q==

